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From: CODY STEWART <FVCARLANDCO@msn.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, January 18, 2023 12:14 PM 
To: comments <comments@nefmc.org> 
Subject: Control Date NGOM 
 
January 18, 2023  
 
Dear Mr. Nies: 
 
I'm writing to ask you to please ask the National Marine Fisheries Service to establish a control date in 
the Northern Gulf of Maine so IFQ and incidental permits can't be turned into NGOM permits. 
 
To be honest, I'm' not sure why anyone would allow two different types of permits to be turned into 
NGOM permits.  It's not right that someone can sell their quota and then turn it into a NGOM 
permit.  It's also not right that an incidental permit can switch to NGOM for the first 800,000 pounds and 
make the fishery close sooner, then go back and fish under DAS when it opens up to LA boats.   
 
The NGOM is a bright spot for a lot of boats in northern New England.  But I don't think it should be a 
place where older permits go to retire. 
 
I've heard people say they worry about the control date going "stale".  Well I'm a lot more worried 
about 300 boats making the NGOM a 3 week fishery than I am about the Council having to deal with a 
'stale' permit. 
 
Please establish a Control Date at the next possible opportunity so we can have sustainable, stable 
fishing in the NGOM.  Thank you. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
Cody Stewart 
F/V One More 
NGOM permit_251159_ 
 



-----Original Message----- 
From: jim wotton <cranberryislandlobster@yahoo.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, January 18, 2023 1:03 PM 
To: comments <comments@nefmc.org> 
Subject: NGOM control date 
 
 
January 18, 2023 
 
Dear Director Nies: 
 
I'm writing to ask the Council to ask the National Marine Fisheries Service to establish a Control Date to 
address permit category switching in the Northern Gulf of Maine Scallop Fishery. 
 
When Amendment 11 created the 3 types of General Category permits (IFQ, Incidental and NGOM), the 
Incidental and NGOM were looked at by some as equal.  But we here in northern New England never 
saw them as equal: we looked at the Northern Gulf of Maine Permits as our way to retain access to a 
fishery that had always been important to us.  I know the Council always has more things to accomplish 
than time to accomplish them, so although I'm not happy about what happened in the NGOM in 2017 
when the big boats took 2 million pounds of Stellwagen, at least I understand how it came to be.  But I 
don't understand how at this point we can still allow the LA IFQ guys to sell off all their IFQ quota and 
turn their permit into a NGOM permit, and I don't understand how you can let an incidental permit to 
be turned into an NGOM permit.   
 
Back in 2019 the fishery was JUST getting going.  I know a lot of people were in favor of a control date 
back then, and I certainly understand why the Fisheries Survival Fund wanted us to establish a control 
date back then.  We had a lot of conversations amongst ourselves and the decision wasn't unanimous, 
but we decided it wasn't a good idea to "freeze the footprint" of a fishery where only a third of the 
NGOM permits out there had actually been activated and the fishery was just getting started.   
 
There are still some decisions to be made in the NGOM, and I'm not saying I have all the answers.  But I 
do know that it's difficult to manage a fishery with any sort of predictability when you don't know if 
you're going to have 100 guys fishing there or 350.  There are a lot of incidental and "empty" IFQ 
permits out there that could be turned into NGOM permits, and I don't think the NGOM was designed to 
be a place where old permits get put out to pasture. 
 
Thank you for your time. 
 
James Wotton 
F/V Overkill 
NGOM Permit # 151564 
 



-----Original Message----- 
From: Alex Todd <alextodd207@gmail.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, January 18, 2023 2:46 PM 
To: comments <comments@nefmc.org> 
Subject: Comments on NGOM control date 
 
 
 
January 18, 2023 
 
Dear Director Nies: 
 
I'm writing to ask the Council to ask the National Marine Fisheries Service to establish a Control Date to 
address permit category switching in the Northern Gulf of Maine Scallop Fishery. 
 
The last time we talked about a control date the fishery was just getting started: the TAC was still low 
and more than half the NGOM permits in existence hadn't started fishing yet.  It didn't seem right to 
"freeze" the footprint of the fishery back then, even though some outside interests encouraged us to do 
so.   
 
But now, we've gotten to a point where the fishery is more stable.  Management loopholes have been 
closed and the growth on Stellwagen (and hopefully other areas soon) has attracted a lot of interest, 
especially with the decline of stocks to the south.  So all of a sudden, the NGOM, which was looked at as 
a consolation prize years ago, is a lot more attractive. 
 
I think anyone with an NGOM permit should be able to fish in the NGOM.  But I don't think guys should 
be able to sell off all their IFQ quota and then turn their permit into an NGOM permit, and I certainly 
don't think LA vessels should be able to turn their incidental permits into an NGOM permit and fish 
under NGOM rules and then fish the LA quota once the fishery is opened to LA boats. 
 
No one likes to "close off" a fishery,  but I don't know of any open access fisheries that are doing well, 
and right now the NGOM is pretty close to open access.  There are 140 something incidental permits out 
there and 100 or so IFQ permits with no quota, and it just seems like a bad idea to let them all turn into 
NGOM permits.   
 
I also think it's a bad idea to let the "empty" IFQ permits turn into NGOM permits, because we all know 
things change, and if we get a really good set in southern New England or the Mid Atlantic, that just 
means fewer IFQ permits that could be used to fish down there.   
 
I was on the fence the last time we discussed a control date, but the time has come to address these 
issues.  I know it'll take a while to figure out how to set things up fairly, but I know the longer we wait to 
set a control date, the harder it's going to be.  I've heard some people say they don't want the control 
date to get "stale".  Well, I'd rather run the risk of a stale control date than not do anything and wish we 
had.  Given all that's gone on in recent years, I don't think a "stale" control date is the worst thing that 
could happen.  
 
So I'm asking you to please ask the NMFS to establish a control date.  At least if we do that, guys that 
consider buying a Gen Cat permit A or C permit will know their permit might not be a two-for-one deal. 



 
Thank you for your time. 
 
Alex Todd 
F/V Jacob and Joshua 
NGOM Permit  #242848 
 



-----Original Message----- 
From: Tad Miller <tadmiller60@gmail.com>  
Sent: Wednesday, January 18, 2023 10:10 PM 
To: comments <comments@nefmc.org> 
Subject: Regarding a Control Date for the NGOM Scallop Fishery 
 
Dear Director Nies and other esteemed members of the New England Fisheries Management Council: 
 
 I am writing to you in support of the Council creating a control date for the Northern Gulf of 
Maine Scallop fishery. I say this because I believe that the fishery has evolved to a point that with the 
number of boats that have been participating thus far, pretty much matches the upper end of the 
available quota as far as having a viable and sustainable fishery for all the vessels involved at this time. I 
believe that it would be prudent at this time set a control date so that others entering the fishery are 
given the “heads up” that they may be treated differently down the road. There’s a lot at stake here 
with over one hundred empty IFQ permits floating around out there that could be switched to NGOM 
permits as well as another one hundred incidental permits that could follow suit and enter the NGOM 
fishery as well on any given year if they chose to. It has also come to my attention that there are some 
Limited Access boats that are switching their incidental permits over to NGOM permits to participate in 
the the NGOM fishery until it reaches the 800,000# cap, then being in a position to go back and fish that 
area under days at sea which isn’t right and that loophole should be closed as soon as possible. The 
NGOM was recognized by the Council many years ago as an area that was unique and should be 
managed in a way as to present opportunities for near shore boats and communities to their benefit and 
I would say that should remain the primary focus and objective of any management actions taken in the 
NGOM area. A control date is a tool that should be in place to help to assure that  action can be taken 
when need be and not “after the horse has already left the barn”. I’m not against letting the fishery 
grow more, but in order to do it right you have to have enough quota to do it responsibly. Unfortunately 
at 800,000# cap then 5% of any quota thereafter leaves us little to no chance to grow this fishery any 
further than it currently exists. This breaks my heart as  has become evident already that this small boat 
nearshore fishery has blossomed and has had a positive effect for the entire fleet and the communities 
from Eastport, Maine to communities and boats from points in southern New England as well. To me 
this situation is perfectly in tune to what members of the Council many years ago had the vision and 
foresight to see, much to their credit! There should be a lesson in this for future Councils to follow, there 
have been so many wins that have arisen from this one small action. I can tell you first hand that It’s 
most certainly been a huge benefit to myself, my family as well as my crew and our communities. 
Another big winner in a situation like this is the other fish and lobster stocks that are getting a break 
which follows in finest tradition of the small versatile fishing boats that have always plied the nearshore 
waters of New England in this way! It sure would’ve been nice to have received more than 5% of any 
quota after the 800,000# to build on the benefit derived from this fishery to more people in the future. 
But as it currently is structured I think we are hitting the limits of what we can do with making a positive 
impact for as many boats as we can. I don’t like the thoughts of shutting off another fishery personally, 
but it feels as though with the size of the current fleet that we have achieved a decent balance for the 
available quota, therefore I would recommend that the Council move ahead with a Control Date at the 
next possible opportunity. I would like to thank the Council members for taking the time to consider my 
comments on this subject. 
 
Sincerely.  
 
Ira Miller 



F/V Julie Ann 
NGOM Permit # 231459 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Mr. Nies: 

 

The time has certainly come to address the issue of permit switching in the NGOM. 

 

No fisherman should be able to sell off all his quota and then turn his permit into a NGOM permit so it 

can keep fishing after it's empty.  And no boat should be able to turn their incidental permit into a 

NGOM permit to fish at 200 pounds at a time until the quota is reached, then keep on fishing under a 

DAS after that. 

 

The last time we spoke about a control date the NGOM was only just starting to produce. That didn't 

seem like the right time to "freeze the footprint", even though a lot of people told us we should.  But the 

NGOM has produced for a few years now, and I'm very glad we all did what we did to improve 

management.  We did the heavy lifting - we have just a few more things to do, and the first step is to 

establish a control date so when we get the time to take this issue up, we won't have to kick ourselves 

that we didn't take action now. 

 

Thank you 

 

• Dana Hammond, F/V Nicole Leigh, NGOM permit 250716 
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